
2017 APA Virginia Dogwood Award Nomination 
 
Exemplary planning is easy to describe in the abstract yet difficult to achieve. The success of a planning 
effort is owed as much to the dogged determination of a strong-willed commission chairperson, as it is 
to team-focused planning commissioners. The Dogwood Award is given in recognition of demonstrated 
excellence demonstrated by a public official and/or public body having consequential and positive 
community change through their planning practice. 
 
It is my privilege and honor to nominate the Town of Lovettsville Planning Commission (PC) and their 
Chairman, Frank Mc Donough, for the 2017 Dogwood Award. APA Virginia is encouraged to accept this 
nomination because of the transformative leadership Chairman McDonough has made in reshaping and 
restructuring the profile of the Lovettsville Planning Commission. Mr. McDonough’s leadership has 
spurred the Lovettsville planning commission towards a more engaged role in the community’s planning 
tradition.  
 
Cultivating a passion for proactive planning has been a hallmark of Frank McDonough’s leadership in 
Lovettsville. With the leadership of their chair, and support of his fellow planning commissioners, the 
Lovettsville planning commission has: 

1.) Increased engagement of town citizens in the design and development of the Lovettsville 

Comprehensive Plan. 

2.) Targeted recruitment of Lovettsville citizens to serve on the town’s planning commission. 

3.) Elevated the CIP as a critical and needed tool of plan implementation. 

4.) Established on-site and immediate orientation of newly appointed planning commissioners. 

5.) Fostered a closer work relationship with the Lovettsville Town Council. 

6.) Championed the creation of a Coalition of Loudoun Towns (COLT), a group of planning 

commission chairpersons that explores the relationship of the County Comprehensive Plan to 

the area towns. 

 
Frank has also demonstrated a personal commitment to continuing education. Once appointed, Frank 
McDonough enrolled in and completed the 10-week Virginia Tech LUEP Virginia Certified Planning 
Commissioner Program. As a program graduate, he championed the idea that all members of the 
Lovettsville PC should be required to complete the certification program. This is now a reality in 
Lovettsville. Mr. McDonough also chosen to become an active participant in the continuing education 
programs offered by LUEP as well as a regular attendee in the training initiatives sponsored by the APA 
Virginia Chapter.  
 
The Lovettsville Planning Commission now views itself as “being in the education business” when it 
comes to helping the citizens and residents of Lovettsville understanding the positive contribution 
community planning can play in Lovettsville. For these reasons, we celebrate the Lovettsville planning 
commission for their efforts and Frank McDonough for his unwavering leadership.  
 


